  

  EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE – 12 JULY 2010
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6a.  
  FILMING ADMINISTRATION FEES


  (DCRG)

1.
Summary
1.1
This report recommends the introduction of an administrative charge for filming permission enquiries.

2.
Details

2.1
The communications team is the first port of call for filming permission enquiries in Three Rivers.  Although the Council does not have a legal duty to co-ordinate filming permissions this service ensures that disruption to the public is minimised and that other agencies are fully informed. Providing a permission service saves staff time in dealing with complaints arising from uncoordinated filming activity. 

2.2
The time taken to administrate enquiries varies considerably - increasing if nuisance complaints from the public are received and liaison with Ward Members and partner authorities are needed.  

2.3
In general, filming in the district provides no obvious benefits to the community.    This proposal aims to reduce the administrative costs to the Council in facilitating filming on non-Council property.  The team works closely with the leisure team which accepts bookings from film crews for the use of Council property charged at a commercial rate.

2.4
  Permission requests to communications fall in the range of 10 – 20 per year.  Research has indicated that there is scope for charging an administration fee to film companies when they are not hiring Council venues.

2.5
A filming guide and on-line booking form will be included in the web development programme to streamline information provision and to promote the area to film companies.  This will be produced jointly by communications and leisure and will be launched by December 2010.

2.6
An administrative charge of £75 has been benchmarked against a neighbouring local authority.  This revenue will compensate staff time lost due to filming facilitation and will support web and other communications development.

2.7
The administration charge could be reduced in exceptional circumstances such as for students and charities. 

3.
Options/Reasons for Recommendation
3.1
  The charging for filming permission reduces the cost of providing the service.

4.
Policy/Budget Reference and Implications
4.1
The recommendations in this report are within the Council’s agreed policy and budgets.

5.
Financial Implications

5.1
Providing filming permissions and dealing with complaints plus maintaining links with partner agencies takes up approximately 40 hours per year at an estimated staff cost of £600 per year.

5.2


	CASH IMPLICATION
	Current Year 2010/11
£
	

2011/12
£
	

2012/13
£
	Future Years per annum
£

	Revenue
	
	
	
	

	
Expenditure
	600
	600
	600
	600

	
Income/savings
	450
	600
	600
	600

	Net Commitment
	-150
	0
	0
	0


6.
Communications and Website Implications

6.1
  Funds generated will reimburse the Council for staff time used.

7.
Risk Management and Health & Safety Implications

7.1
There are no risks to the Council in agreeing the recommendations.

  8.
Legal, Equal Opportunities, Staffing, Environmental, Community Safety and Customer Services Centre Implications

  8.1
None specific.

9.  
Recommendation
9.1 That   administrative charges be implemented with immediate effect and reviewed at the end of the financial year.

9.2
That funds generated be used to provide for the staff time lost.
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